
REPORT FOR THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING AS SUBMITTED  

BY THE CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL  

FOR THE MAY 2015 MEETING 

 

On behalf of the Parish Council, Mr David Waldron, the Chairman, reported that the Council had 
held 6 regular bi-monthly meetings during the year. There was also a further meeting held 
between regular meetings during the year to consider a planning application to erect a new 
dwelling in the village. The council also discussed a further four planning application within the 
year during the normal bi-monthly meetings. 
 
During June 2014, the council supported the village summer celebration with a grant of funds of 

£100 towards the costs and the entertainment. 

 
The council has spent a considerable amount of time and effort throughout the year on issues 
concerning the standard of roads within the parish. Information on potholes, flooding, hedgerows, 
verges and lack of road signs has been passed to the county highways departments. There are 
still matters outstanding with the highways that remain to be resolved which will be pursued in the 
next year. 
 
We would like to thank our County and District Councillors for their regular attendance at our 
meetings and for keeping us up to date on their council business. 
 
We would also like to put on record the long service given to the parish council by Philip Stroud 
who was for a number of years its Chairman. He has not stood for re-election this time. 
 
Finally, we would like to put on record out thanks to the Parish Clerk who has kept us up to date 
with the ever changing regulations and protocols of running a parish council. 

 


